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Crisis in Darfur 

Since 2003, when full-scale conflict broke out in Darfur between rebel groups and the Sudanese government, around two million people have been displaced from their homes. UN officials estimate the death toll to be at least 400,000
.  Five years on the crisis remains unresolved and seems to be as intractable as ever.  Darfur remains one of the world’s gravest humanitarian crises and is becoming increasingly regionalised as fighting spills over into Chad and the Central African Republic.  

In July 2007 the UN Security Council adopted resolution 1769 authorising a hybrid African Union / United Nations force of 26,000 troops to be deployed in Darfur.  However it is widely recognised that military intervention is unlikely to bring about security in the region unless further tangible progress can be made on a peace process.

More recently banditry and localised inter-communal violence have been as destructive as the broader conflict between rebels and the government.  It therefore follows that for a peace process to be effective on the ground it must involve a wide range of community and tribal leaders.

Since 2006 Crisis Action, Christian Aid and other agencies have staged five Day for Darfur campaign events as a part of an international campaign.  The Methodist Church has participated in two of the day for Darfur events bringing concerns directly to Downing Street.  The Co-ordinating Secretary for Public Life and Social Justice also met with the British Mission to the United Nations in October 2007 where discussions were focused upon the situation in Darfur. Further events are planned to apply pressure for more concerted and united international action.  The Day for Darfur has called for the international community to work together more effectively and persuade warring parties to negotiate a ceasefire, support the rapid deployment of a hybrid peacekeeping force and commit themselves to the peace process.

Resolution  

The Methodist Council deplores the continued fighting in Darfur, welcomes the ongoing efforts of the UK Government in addressing this crisis and supports the Day for Darfur initiatives. 

� UN News Centre, Annan welcomes extension of African Union mission in Darfur, 21 September 2006 


In a � HYPERLINK "http://www.un.org/News/Press/docs//2006/sgsm10653.doc.htm" �statement� issued by his spokesman, Mr. Annan stressed that additional funding for the mission, known as AMIS, is urgently required for it to function effectively during its new mandate in a region where UN officials estimate over 400,000 people have lost their lives and some 2 million more have been driven from their homes in three years of fighting between the Sudanese Government, allied militias and rebel forces.








